2 December 2002

«Title» «FirstName» «LastName»
«Address1»
«City»   «State»   «PostalCode»
Dear «FirstName»
RE:

Project Nexus - Business Case Announcement

RVIB Board met last week and unanimously endorsed the recommendations noted in the business case entitled “Viability of a Single Agency, A Proposal to Amalgamate the Royal Victorian Institute for the Blind, Vision Australian Foundation and Royal Blind Society of NSW”.  These recommendations are:

1. The three agencies agree “in principle” to proceed to amalgamate to form a single agency providing services to people who are blind or vision impaired.

2. The “in principle” agreement to amalgamate is subject to the acceptance of The Amalgamation Implementation Report, currently being prepared for the next appropriate Board meeting, allowing each agency to decide whether it wishes to continue to proceed with the amalgamation.

3. The “in principle” agreement to amalgamate will further be subject to the other necessary processes of due diligence, government and other regulatory approvals and the relevant organisations membership approval.

What happens next?

The following activities are currently being undertaken:

1)   The Working party is developing the Amalgamation implementation plan for consideration by the Steering Committee in December 2002;

2)
A Due Diligence team consisting of relevant Board members and finance personnel drawn from the three organisations will be responsible for developing the framework for the Due Diligence process; it is expected that this process will be completed by February 2003;

3)
A branding team with representation from within the three organisations will commence work to develop a name and branding strategy for the single entity;

4)
A Public Relations team, drawn from the current PR specialists within the three organisations, will commence working with the working party on the communications required for all our stakeholders;

5)
A formalised consultation process has been established with representatives of BCA, Tilly Aston Council and RVIB Consumer Group being members of the Steering Committee.

Regards
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Doug Kent

Chief Executive Officer

